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Grand Knight Message 
To all my Brother Knights;!

Welcome to our new year! I face this new year with 
mixed feelings. I am very excited for the 
opportunity to lead this outstanding group of men. 
On the other hand, I am aware of the tendency to 
expect or plan too much and then be disappointed 
when you don't achieve. After much reflection and 
prayer I decided to go with excitement. We will 
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Council Meeting July 8th 

The next council meeting will 
be held WEDNESDAY July 8th 
and dinner will be provided. 

News 

Please check out all the news 
and photos from our many 
activities that happened in 
June.  

New Look Newsletter 

Hey the newsletter has a new 
look this month. What do you 
think? Please be patient while 
we work to improve the way 
we get all this information to 
you!
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achieve what we are able and have a great time 
doing that. This is such a great group of God 
loving, hard working and giving men that to think 
any other way would be a sin. I am looking forward 
to all of our endeavors, old and new, with faith, 
hope and desire to serve. I am always looking for 
new ways to look at things and I hope you will give 
me guidance.!

I feel we have enough fund raisers so I would like 
to focus on a couple of areas. One, educating the 
parish on who the Knights are and what we do. Let 
them know the charities we support and the labor 
we provide. Secondly, grow our relationship with 
the parish and different ministries. I would like to 
focus on new events within the parish that will 
showcase the Knights. That will tell people that we 
are more than “old guys with fuzzy hats”. The first 
new event in the works is the blood drive. We will 
be taking over this event starting in October. The 
July event we will help and be trained. Hopefully 
there will be more “new” programs. Feel free to let 
me know what you think. If you want to praise me 
for my incredible work ethic or what a great leader 
I am call me. If not, call the Deputy Grand Knight.!

Seriously, I am honored and humbled by the trust 
this council has put in me. I hope and pray that I 
live up to that trust. Please pray for me.!

Be good, Be safe and Peace,!

Jay Klabacha!

Your Humble Grand Knight 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Holy Father’s Prayer 
Intentions  

!
Universal: 

That political responsibility may 
be lived at all levels as a high 
form of charity. 

Evangelization:  

That, amid social inequalities, 
Latin American Christians may 
bear witness to love for the poor 
and contribute to a more 
fraternal society.
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Sunshine Report !
Dear Jesus, Divine Physician and Healer of the sick, we turn to you in this time of 
illness. We place our sick under your care and humbly ask that you restore all your 
servants to health again. Above all, grant us the grace to acknowledge your will and 
know that whatever you do, you do for the love of us.!

And so Dear Lord Jesus, Tend to our sick ones. Give rest our weary ones. Bless our 
dying ones. And soothe our suffering ones.!

We ask all this by the power of your death and resurrection and your Most Holy 
Name which is above all names. Amen.!

Fr. Dave!

Brother Knights,!

Please keep the following Knights and their families in your thoughts and prayers. 
Please email or call me for any updates.!

Brother Don Davis is still recovering from back surgery on 4-13-15 as the result of a 
fall.  He had 2 rods installed to support his spinal column. He is home, in good 
spirits, and says, ‘Coming along slowly, so far so good. I have to wear a brace for 3 
months and cannot bend or twist and can only lift 5 pounds. Hopefully I will 
be cleared by the first week in July.” !

Brother Jim Dawson is presently in the Healthcare and Wellness Center. He is 
being treated as an assisted living patient. The address is 920W. La Veta Ave., 
Orange CA. 92868. The phone is 714- 633-3568.  He is still on dialysis, walks a 
little, gets around in a wheel chair. Says thanks to all the Knights for prays. You 
might drop him a card. The Knights of our Council are now looking into some 
type of assisted living for him as he is moving from the present center.!

Brother Ron Novello asks, “Please pray for my sister Linda, who suffered a brain 
hemorrhage and a pulmonary embolism in her lung. Thanks to all the prayers, she 
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is responding very well and is regaining her health.  Her vision and mobility is still 
a challenge but "God is good, all the time!"!

Brother Joe Nanci is recovering from skin cancer treatment around his eyes and 
bridge of his nose. He says, “I was to the doctor today for regular check-up. He said 
that everything is coming=up roses. Just regular daily care and keep on going.”!

Brother Joe Nanci also said, “Things are worse for my wife, Dora, she had a mild 
HEART ATTACK. She was in the hospital for four days. The doctor installed a 
stent in one of her artery. She's home now trying to recoup, hope she'll get better 
quickly. I'll appreciate all the prayers possible and the help of THE LORD will 
refresh her soul.”!

Brother Bob DePaola says, “He is doing well. But regarding my grandson, No 
complications have so far, he is still waiting for a kidney. Even if he had someone 
donate one he could not afford to pay for it as he has no insurance and Obama care 
will not cover it either. So we are out in the cold for now.  He is still going to 
dialysis 3 times a week.  The last time I saw him which was last month he asked 
me to tell all the Knights Thank you for getting him the IPad which he lives with 
whilst on dialysis and all your prayers.”!

Brother Bob Fiorentino says, “Keep his cousin, Bill, who is being treated from lung 
cancer in our prayers. Cousin is in a clinical trial of a new chemo therapy which 
holds great promise. It is an 8 week program at the conclusion they assess results.!

My wife, Phyllis, is doing well with her recovery from the surgeries. Issues with 
stamina and kidney degradation continues.”!

Brother Keith Carden says, “Having some pretty intense bone pain. Don't know 
what that's about. Trying to get into a doc.”  Keith has a condition known as of 
ME/CFS (chronic fatigue syndrome).!

Brother Jack Abajian says, “My health comes and goes and not 100%, still have 
many issues with my neck, back and leg.  Please continue to Pray for my father 
Michael, and my sister Marie.”!

�4www.anaheimhillsknights.com

http://www.anaheimhillsknights.com


Council 9195 Issue 7 July 2015

Brother Tony Witkay’s wife, Marie, needs our prayers. Tony says, “She was having a 
good week and a half. Then Thursday the tremors came back again. Doctor 
increased meds but still has tremors. They can get so bad, at times, 
she cannot walk. Please continue to pray for her.!

!
Brother Bert 
Sunshine Chairman!

bnbntrout@aol.com!

714 328-1127!

! ! ! !  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  $22.00 each (Medium –extra large) 
In five brilliant colors especially embroidered with our council name and number. Shirts 
are an ultra blend with pocket, 50% preshrunk cotton, 50% polyester. Priced less than 
you can get elsewhere, most sizes available.  Larger sizes available upon special 
order, additional cost may apply, 2XL add $2.00.  Additional colors also available on 
special order. 
 

Standard colors    Special colors 
 

 
 

$10.00 each 
Available in steel gray only, same insignia as polo shirts.  Each shirt is 
emblazoned with our insignia silk screened on the front above the pocket 
and on the back big enough for anyone to see 20 feet away!    

$15.00 each 
You asked for it, we got it. This is an extra heavy duty butcher apron 
with two front pockets. Completely adjustable, ties in the back and 
emblazoned with our own logo for our council.  Limited quantities 
available. 
 

$15.00 each 
You asked for it we got it, now in  stock a limited supply of baseball caps.    
Completely adjustable emblazoned with our own logo for our council in 
front and wording in back.   
 
All items are sold at cost, no shipping charges.  We can also get windbreakers, jackets 
and other clothing apparel embroidered for you; just ask  us  how…Please  order  at  the  
General Meeting from your friendly apparel procurer, Brother Bob DePaola or email: 
roster@anaheimhillsknights.org 
 

 
 
 

November 2014  
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Knights of Columbus Council #9195
25th Annual Charity Golf Tournament

Coyote Hills Golf Course
June 1, 2015

Report by Frank Smaldino

This years golf tournament was a big success.  We had 83 entries that tee’d off at 1pm 
and finished at about 5:30PM.  After the tournament we all quickly moved into the 
upstairs dinning room and patio to witness the helicopter ball drop, followed by a buffet 
dinner.  During dinner, Frank Collard and Jay Klabacha Golf Tournament Co-
Chairmen started awarding raffle prizes.

The major raffle golf prizes were a Nike Golf Driver won by our Knight Matthew 
Mitchel, a Nike Putter won by our Sir Knight Bob Fiorentino, and a Nike Golf Bag 
won by our Sir Knight Juan Carreno.

As usual, there was a lot of pushing and shoving at the silent auction tables.  Some 
outstanding prizes were available like foursome golf rounds at many local golf courses 
and tickets to Angeles baseball games, along with Spa treatments and bottles of wine.  
You had to be very aggressive to get your name on the sheets for these prizes.  
Thankfully, we had many aggressive bidders.  

Thank you to all that joined us that day for golf and/or dinner and our hope is that you all 
had a fun time.  We raised about $9,000 for our charities.

This type of an event can not be put on without volunteer help.  We could not have done 
it without the help of Jean Collard, Kathy Kennedy, Maureen Mitchel, Cindy Murray, 
Donna Smaldino, Gary Richens, Barry Gauthier, and our PGK Bill Whitcomb.

Thank you to our councils golf committee consisting of:  Frank Collard, Jay Klabacha 
our new GK, Bob Murray, Jim Gallagher, Dennis McCoy, Rick Melendres, and 
Frank Smaldino.  I don’t know how we do it, but we manage to bring it all together.  
Great effort and another success story for our council.

See pictures of our golf tournament day further into this report.

Save the date for next years golf tournament on 
Monday, May 23, 2016 at Alta Vista Country Club

http://www.anaheimhillsknights.com


Council 9195 Issue 7 July 2015

�9www.anaheimhillsknights.com

Early Bird!!!   A pumped up Bob Fiorentino reports for duty at golf course.  He is 
provided a few 
munchies to get him 
through the day.  
Shares munchies with 
all players.  A nice man 
and Sir Knight.

Check In Table and the buying of raffle tickets, helicopter ball drop tickets and 
tournament package.  Checking in are Mark Thornberg, Chancellor, Bob Fiorentino, 
Sean Liming and Steve Gonzales (GK at K of C Council #10590, Laguna Beach).

Great help from volunteers Jean Collard, Kathy Kennedy, and Maureen Mitchel.  
Along with Knights Bob Murray, Bill Whitcomb PGK, and Barry Gauthier.
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More activity at the Check In Table with Jay Klabacha, Frank Collard (you can see his 
sombrero on the far left middle, Jack O’Connor, a Knight from St. Martins Council 
#8238 and our Sir Knight Paul Helterline along with volunteer Cindy Murray (on the 
far right) in line buying opportunities to win big.

Check In Table and the Buying of Raffle Tickets — Paul Eoff, Len Gesseck, and 
Carl Green digging deep into their their monthly allowance to buy raffle tickets.  Rick 
Melendres (The 
Enforcer) on the 
left over seeing 
the table and the 
flow of  money.

http://www.anaheimhillsknights.com
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Hole-In-One
Well Almost — On the left, Cindy Murray who put her tee shot 18 inches from the hole 
and came the nearest to winning the Mercedes-Benz that is in the background.  Donna 
Smaldino with an assist holding the flag for the birdie putt.  These two ladies carried 
their husbands, Knight Bob Murray and Sir Knight Frank Smaldino throughout the 

round to finish tied 
for the lowest score 
of 5 under par by a 
mixed foursome.  As 
you can see the 
ladies wore stars 
while the men wore 
stripes.  Very 
patriotic team!!

Witness Protection Program — Sir Knight Gary Richens, on duty as volunteer 
witness on the Hole-In-One for a Mercedes-Benz.  Note the binoculars in his right hand.  
He was well prepared.  
Also note the K of C pop 
up tent.  Very classy.
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A Spiritual Moment — Two Knights from St. Martins Council #8238 in Yorba Linda 
desperately praying 
for divine 
intervention on their 
next tee shot.

The Silent Auction — The art of timing and skill to win Angel Baseball Tickets or a 
foursome at a prestigious golf course or a SPA treatment.  

L to R, Bob 
Murray, Patrick 
Layton (whose 
father Mike is a 
Knight in Council 
#10590, Laguna 
Hills), Hank 
Leonard (leaving 
the food line), 
Paul Helterline, 
Dennis McCoy 
and his daughter 
Christy 
Hofstatter.  

All trying to act not 
interested (except 
for Hank 
Leonard.)
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Knight of Columbus Support to VBS
On Thursday, June 25 a number of our Knights provided assistance to the Vacation 
Bible Study Family Night event in and in front of Glynn Hall.  We helped put drinks on 
ice, set up a few tables, put up pop up tents for added shade, plated food, carried plated 
food to serving tables, emptied trash bags as they became full, carted off full trash bags 
to the dumpsters, cleaned the food plating class room and generally were available to 
help as needed.  

The event provided food, drink, dessert, prayer, and songs to 500 people.  It was a 
fantastic success.  Three of our Lady Knights were instrumental in putting this event on.  
They were:  Tina Zlaket, Sheila Teevans, and Denice Perales.  Actually it was a week 
long event and completed an opportunity for the children to rally to common themes.  

Following is a portion of an email sent to me from Sheila Teevans on Monday of last 
week.

“At the end of the day today, we introduced Operation Kid-to-Kid. Every year, San 
Antonio VBS adopts a service project.  We use this project to teach our children about the 
importance of sharing our abundance with others.  We also teach them that even as 
children, they have the power to make significant contributions in the world.  And, even 
though we are each one person who can only do a little bit, when we all do a little bit 
together, it can add up to something big.
 
With our theme of “Everest – Conquering Challenges with God’s Mighty Power”, we've 
come up with a unique way for our children and families to serve this year. We are 
partnering with the Knights of Columbus and the American Wheelchair Mission to provide 
wheelchairs to people in need.  Limited mobility is a challenge ~ and with our own mighty 
power, we can help someone conquer that challenge.
 
We ask our campers and volunteers to donate spare change and bills throughout our VBS 
week. With so many people involved in our VBS, your donations will add up quickly. A 
wheelchair costs $150. How many can we buy?
 
We will have a donation jar at the table just outside of the parish hall for the rest of the 
week. Each day, we will tally our proceeds, report on our progress, and let the kids know 
how many wheelchairs we’ve purchased. We will give a grand total on Friday.  With your 
help, our campers will help someone Conquer a Challenge with their own Mighty Power.
 
Thank you for supporting our Everest Service Project!”

I am told that each day the children were told where the collected tally stood.  Their 
energy and enthusiasm grew daily.  The children really got into it and brought their 
change each day to put into the jar for that purpose.  When I left the event on Thursday 
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evening, I was told that they had collected enough for 7 wheelchairs.  That is $1,050.  
Amazing.

The VBS program went from Monday to Friday.  Today, July 1, I received an email from 
Sheila Teevans stating that on Friday they collected more coins and their final total for 
the week was $1,650.  Incredible!!!  This will help the Knights provide 11 wheelchairs to 
the needy.

The Knights of our Council that worked to make this VBS event successful were:  David 
Zlaket, Duane Teevans, Steve Perales, Henry Garrido, Tony Giusiana, Barry Gauthier, 
Dennis McCoy, Jack O’Connor, Bill Whitcomb PGK, Jim Gallagher, Tony DePaola, Rob 
Amador (along with his wife Rosa, son Robert, and his father), and Frank Smaldino.

Following are pictures taken that evening.  We owe these ladies a big thank you.  
Please do so when you see them next.

Denice Perales and Tina Zlaket setting up the condiments table.

http://www.anaheimhillsknights.com


Council 9195 Issue 7 July 2015

�15www.anaheimhillsknights.com

Our Knights in 
the ready to 
help.  

The shade makers…..
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The Sir Knight 
Rob Amador 
family.

Plating the food.
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                   Eat mor chikin…..and always try to recruit new Knights. 
 

End of Report by Frank Smaldino
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The 25th Annual Golf Tournament 
By Bob DePaola 

(Who missed the game) 

On the first Monday of June on the green grass of Dover. Oh wait it wasn’t 
Dover it was Coyote Hills. A fantastic group of golfers gathered together to play 
one of the oldest and best games.  No not baseball, but Golf.  The oldest game 

played with a ball.  We are not including the one played with a head. That 
never really happened it was a rubber ball. Let’s get back to golf. From it’s 

earliest inception (960 AD) or even to the first recorded game (1297AD). The 
game of golf has been played and enjoyed by many. 

 

So as you can see from the pictures our Knights have been enjoying the game 
of golf for many a year. Our games are more than just a game.  It is played by 
some of the best Knights & wives that have walked the green.  Some in funny 

pants some in skirts. Either way we have a driving purpose for this game. 
 

Have a little fun and raise money for the benefit of many.  Yes as you know we 
support several organizations throughout the county and it all takes money. So 

if by playing a game, we are able to raise some money for the charities we 
support, so be it. Plus why not have a little fun doing it right.  That is exactly 

what we did. 
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          After our new Grand Knight 
takes office on  
we must have a party 

 

Come One! 
Come All! 
 

 

Food Drink 

 
Desert         Comradery 

 
 

B. DePaola 
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Now that all the sparklers have 
gone out, the light at 

our church is still 
shinning bright.  We are referring 
to our 1st general meeting with 

our new Grand Knight on 
July 8th.  To celebrate this 

occasion we are have our summer 
Bar-B-Que to get the Columbian 
year rolling off to a good start.  
The fair starts with hamburgers 
cooked to perfection by some of 
the best Bar-B-Que aficionados in the country.  
Yes, you can sample some of the greatest 
cooking around.   

 

Of course any cooking is great 
as long as you  don’t  have  to  do  
it RIGHT!! Do we have any Fireman 
to stand by, just in case?  
 

This is our annual family Bar-B-
Que. Of course it consists of hamburgers 
hotdogs pork and beans, potato salad, 
lettuce, tomatoes, pickles, sauerkraut, 
onions, and other goodies, of course an 

ample supply of beer, soda & water to wet 
the palate. Bring a friend or maybe even 
you’re  your  wife  and  the  kids.  

 
 

B. DePaola  
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Membership Report 
July, 2015 

Frank Smaldino
Membership Chairman

New Knights:   

Jim Inghram took his 1st Degee on Monday, June 15 at Father Kass in Buena Park.  Jim 

and his wife, Yolanda, have six children, sons David - 48, James - 47, William - 32, and 
daughters Leslie - 39, Samantha - 36, and Kristen - 34.  Jim is a retired teacher.  Jim came 
to me on our May 16 & 17 Recruitment Weekend and announced that he wanted to 
become a Knight with a desire to give back for what he has received.  He wants to work 
with Military Veterans and homeless families. 
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4th Degree Sir Knight Juan Carreno has transferred to our Council from Mission 
Viejo.  Juan and his wife, Amelida, have two children, daughter Diana - 37 and son David 
- 31.  At his first event with us, he won a Nike Golf Bag at our 25th Annual Charity Golf 
Tournament on June 1.  Reports from his foursome that day, indicate that he has a great 
golf game.  Of course, he has been added to our golf committee.  He has also recently 
volunteered to help paint at Mary’s Shelter.  He also will be working on our Retention 
Committee.   
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3rd Degree Knight Kevin Zaborniak has been readmitted to our council.  Kevin and his 
wife, Lisette, have two children, Katarina and Annika.  Kevin runs for exercise and plays 
golf and has also been added to our golf committee.  He plans to work Hospitality 
Sundays with our new Chancellor Mark Thornberg.  He intends to work our All American 
Food Booth at Peralta Park for the 4th of July.   
 

During this past Colombian year we have added 15 Knights to our council.  I appreciate 
the support received from the membership to accomplish this.  The additions are:  
Christian Gabbour, Tom Kaczmarek, Christopher Pagel, Alan Galbraith, Jeffrey 
Simons, Tom Thomas, Steve Perales, Robert DePaola III, Aaron Strand, Dan 
Teaford, Kuriakose Varghese, Horace Galindo, Juan Carreno, Jim Inghram, and 
Kevin Zaborniak.  Welcome to all of them.  We look forward to working with each of 
you for the good of the needy we serve. 
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3rd Degree 

Congratulations to three of our Knights that attained their 3rd Degree on Saturday, June 
20 at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish Hall in Irvine.  They are Ron Spinoglio, Tony 
Janicki and Christian Gabbour.  I had the honor of taking them to this the most 
challenging of degrees.  Ron and Tony did well answering their questions while Christian 
skated through without being challenged, but he was ready.   

Introduction Meeting: 

The next Introduction Meeting will be on Monday, July 6, in room 2 at 7pm.  During 
the Introduction Meeting the candidates are informed about the history of the Knights of 
Columbus and The Venerable Father Michael J. McGivney, the Knights of Columbus 
Insurance options available to Knights, the fund raisers we do, the charities we support 
and the type of labor contributions we do for our community, parish, and religion.  This 
provides them all the information they need to decide if becoming a Knight fits into their 
family’s life style. 
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Council 9195 Installation of New Officers occurred on Monday, June 29, 6:00pm in our 
Parish Church.  Presiding were Father Dave and Deacon Doug and Tom Arias, K of C 
District Deputy.  Our new Grand Knight, Sir Knight Jay Klabacha took a sacred oath 
and takes over for Past Grand Knight, Sir Knight Bill Whitcomb.  Our Lady Knights 
attended and took part in the ceremony.  
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